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 Ian H.S. Riseley is a chartered 
accountant and principal of Ian Riseley 
and Co., a firm he established in 1976.  
Prior to starting his own firm, he worked in 
the audit and management consulting 
divisions of large accounting firms and 
corporations. 
 
President Riseley has been a member of 
the boards of both a private and a public 
school, a member of the Community 
Advisory Group for the City of 
Sandringham and president of Beaumaris 

Sea Scouts Group.  He has been president of Langi-Taan Ski Club as 
well as honorary auditor or adviser for a number of charitable 
organizations. 
 
President Riseley’s honors include the AusAID Peacebuilder Award 
from the Australian government in recognition of his work in East 
Timor, the Medal of the Order of Australia for services to the Australian 
community and the Regional Service Award for a Polio-Free World 
from The Rotary Foundation. 
 
A Rotarian since 1978, President Riseley has served as treasurer, 
director, Foundation trustee and member and chair of numerous R.I. 
and Foundation committees. 
 
Ian and his wife, Juliet, a past district governor, are Major Donors and 
Bequest Society members of The Rotary Foundation.  They live on 
seven hectares at Moorooduc, where they practice their personal 
philosophy of sustainable and organic living.  They have two children 
and four grandchildren. 

Meet R.I.’s New President 

Ian Riseley 

Rotary Club of Sandringham 

Victoria, Australia 
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Club Communications  - Richard Hansen 

rch6242@comcast.net      916-332-7448 

Rotary Club Address 

P.O. Box 6 North Highlands, CA 95660- 0006 

 CALL TO ORDER 

ANNOUNCEMENTS  

VISITING ROTARIANS  AND GUESTS 

DONATE TO HELP OUR ROTARY CLUB SUPPORT LOCAL CHARITABLE AND NONPROFIT CAUSES. 

Foothill-Highlands Rotary Club Foundation is a non-profit 501(c)(3)organization.  

EIN 68-0392810,  PayPal  link on Club Website:  http://www.foothillhighlandsrotary.org/ 

CLUB WEBSITE:   www.foothillhighlandsrotary.org/     (Club Runner) 

DISTRICT 5180 WEBSITE:  http://rotary5180.com     

R.I. OFFICIAL WEBSITE:   www.rotary.org 

Joining us for the first meeting of the 2017-18 

Rotary year were Rotarians DGN and ADG 

Area 6 Ray Ward of the Rotary Club of Fair 

Oaks, ADG Area 5 Dave Veden of the Rotary 

Club of Natomas and Valarie Mebust from 

the Rotary Club of Roseville.   Today was a 

joint meeting with the District 5180 eClub a.k.a. 

Passport Club. Attending were President 

JoAnne Tanner, Kwame Acquaah, Chip 

Schmacher, Leigh-Ann and Michael 

Reinero, Dwight Chambers, Debbie Milios,  

Mary Mecklenburg, Carol Langley, Pat 

Braziel and PDG Sam Anderson.  
District 5180 Family Picnic  

Passport Club President JoAnne Tanner 

announced District 5180 will be holding its 

second annual District Family Picnic on 

Sunday, August 27th from 11 a.m. to  

3 p.m. at Discovery Park.  

 

See attached flyer for details.   

Estate Sale  
The Estate Sale 

has been 

scheduled for 

Saturday, July 

29th.   It will be 

held for one   

day only from 

9:30 a.m.—5:30 

p.m. in the 

parking lot of Walnut Whitney Dental 

Offices, 3501 Walnut Avenue, Carmichael.   

  

If you have any items you would like to 

donate, please contact President Roland 

Wright to arrange pick-up of your items.   

 

At next week’s meeting, we will circulate a 

sign-up sheet to ensure we have adequate 

coverage throughout the day. 

President Roland Wright began the meeting 

promptly 12:15 p.m. Jordan Backhaus served 

as today’s official greeter. Leading us in the 

pledge was PP David Stone and IPP Dominic 

Mecklenburg provided the invocation. 

Richard Hansen served as the  note taker. 

 July Board Meeting 

 

The July board meeting will 

be on Tuesday, July 12th 

at 5:30 p.m. at the Umpqua 

Bank in Antelope.  

 

Just a reminder:  All 

members are invited to attend. 

mailto:Rch6242@comcast.net
http://www.foothillhighlandsrotary.org/
http://www.foothillhighlandsrotary.org/
http://rotary5180.com
http://www.rotary.org
http://www.facebook.com/pages/The-Rotary-Club-of-Foothill-Highlands/124638854276606
http://www.stjohns-northhaven.org/?page_id=2633
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Club Flag Exchange  

While on vacation in Hawaii IPP Dominic 

visited The Rotary Club of Kihei-Wailea and 

exchanged flags. 

Rotary Night at the River Cats 

 

On Sunday, July 30th at 5:05 p.m. Rotary 

District 5180 will gather Rotarians together 

to support the End Polio Now Campaign 

when the Sacramento River Cats will play the 

New Orleans Baby Cakes.   

 

See attached flyer for additional details. 

 

If anyone is interested in purchasing tickets, 

call Mo 

IPP Dominic 

Ink and Toner  Cartridges Mini 

Fundraiser 

President Dominic is collecting spent ink 

and toner cartridges as a mini-fundraiser for 

the club.   

 

Keep a plastic or paper bag by your printer; 

and as you replace the ink or toner cartridge, 

put the old ones in the bag and bring them to 

Rotary.   

District 5180 Membership 

Workshop on July 22 

PP Maureen McBride reminded  members 

that Membership is everyone’s 

responsibility.    District 5180 has invited 

experts from the Zone to share their 

expertise with us.  We will learn new ways to 

attract prospective members and retain and 

engage current members.  Mo circulated a 

sign-up sheet for those wishing to attend. 

  

See attached flyer for additional details.   

Dominic and family attending a Rotary 

meeting in Hawaii.  Dominic represented 

The Rotary Club of Foothill-Highlands 

and Mary represented the Passport Club. 

E-Waste4Good Program  
  

Our E-Waste Program is still going strong.    

Our most recent check received from the 

operators of the program was $152.00.   

Kihei-Wailea Flag 
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CALENDAR OF EVENTS  
  

UPCOMING PROGRAMS AND EVENTS  

JULY 17       SHELLI  BOLSOVER, SAFETY EXPERT 

                     WITH PG&E 

JULY 24       CLUB ASSEMBLY 

JULY 29        ESTATE SALE (SATURDAY) 

JULY 31        NO MEETING AFTER ESTATE SALE 

AUG 1           TBA  

AUG 12         DISTRICT GOVERNOR’S VISIT AT     

                      RIVER CATS GAME AT RALEY FIELD 

AUG 14          DARK FOLLOWING DG VISIT 

AUG 21          TBA 

AUG 28          TBA   

 

DISTRICT 5180 CALENDAR: 

JULY 22         PRIORITY #1 PLUS MEMBERSHIP 

WORKSHOP 

JULY 30         ROTARY NIGHT AT THE RIVER CATS 

  

AUG 19          DISTRICT FOUNDATION SEMINAR 

AUG 27          DISTRICT FAMILY PICNIC 

 

OCT 28          DISTRICT FOUNDATION DINNER 

DISTRICT NEWS 

2018 District Conference 
The 2018 District Conference will be held at 

the Hyatt Regency Hotel, Spa and Casino at 

Incline Village in Lake Tahoe, May 11-13, 

2018.   

 

Early registration began at the District 

Conference in Santa Clara and continued until 

the end of May.  The registration fee 

increased to $50 effective June 1st and will be 

increased again in November.  If you are 

thinking about attending the Conference, now 

is the time to register.   

 

Hotel reservations should be available on the 

District Website shortly.  As soon as that 

happens, we will notify you.  In the meantime, 

you can register for the Conference on the 

District 5180 website.  The link is on the first 

page. 

  

If you have any questions, call Mo. 
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RECOGNITIONS 

Hospital Bed Available 

Richard Hansen still has a hospital bed to 

give away.   

 

If you are interested or know of someone who 

needs one, contact him as soon as possible.  

He is anxious to find a new home for it. 

FOUNDATION NEWS 

END POLIO NOW CAMPAIGN 

  

  

  

  

  

  

EVERYONE BRING YOUR POCKET  

CHANGE — TO AFFECT CHANGE BY 

ENDING POLIO THROUGHOUT THE 

WORLD. 
  

The END POLIO NOW campaign is again one 

of Rotary International’s top priorities this 

year. Rotary and the Bill & Melinda Gates 

Foundation have extended their partnership 

during the critical endgame phase of the 

Global Polio Eradication Initiative.  Thanks to 

this partnership our contributions are matched 

two for one—$25 becomes $75. 

 

Foundation Chair Marilee Monagan 

announced this year’s Club goal is $1,000.  

Please save your loose change and deposit it 

in the Change for Change banks on the tables 

at our weekly meetings. 

 

This week we received $31.93 from the 

Change banks.  Good start for the year. 

ANNUAL GIVING/PAUL HARRIS 

SUSTAINING FELLOWS 

  

We continue our goal to have Every 

Rotarian contribute at least $100 to The 

Rotary Foundation and strive to achieve 

the status of 100% EREY and 100% Paul 

Harris Sustaining Fellows for the forth year in 

a row. Minimum requirement starting this 

year per member, $26.50  

New Fine Master Joe Kaiser asked if 

anyone would like to start the year off by 

fulfilling their obligation of $100 to Rotary 

Foundation. 

  

President Roland was first to Bong the 

Gong  for $100 to the Rotary Foundation. 

  

Also bonging the gong were— 

Bob Spears 

John Hallsten  

Richard Hansen (And Rang the Bell for 

$100 to the Club) 

Dominic Mecklenburg 

Patrick Magnani 

Joe Kaiser 

  

IPP Dominic challenged PP Joe about a can 

of iced tea for reasons unknown to the rest of 

us.  Dominic spun the wheel for $4. 
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 RYLA 

As has been our custom for several years, the 

Rotary Club of Foothill-Highlands sponsored 

two campers to attend this year’s RYLA camp. 

IPP Dominic shared he received a thank you 

letter from one of the students who attended 

in June.   

Our second student is at RYLA this week.  

Thank You letter from American 
River College Foundation for 
scholarship money, letters from 
students attached. 

Thank You letter from the 
Sacramento Children’s Home for 
donation from Night at the 
Museum fundraiser 

Thank You from Operation Smiles 
for donation 
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ROTARY FOUNDATION BENEFACTORS 

NAME 
 

Backhaus, Jordan  
 Hallsten, John 

Hansen, Richard 

Kaiser, Joe 

Lipp, Gordon 

Long, Gene 

Magnani, Patrick  

McBride, Maureen  

Mecklenburg, Dominic 

Meyer, Bob 

Monagan, Marilee 

Morgan, Cheryl (Sam) 

Spears, Robert B. 

Stone, David M. 

Wiggins, Lee N. 

Wright, Roland 

 

A Benefactor is someone who  has 

contributed $1,000 to the Permanent Fund 

or made provisions in their will of at least 

$1,000 benefiting The RI Foundation. 

BELL RINGERS, GONG BONGERS 

PAUL HARRIS FELLOWS 

 

A Paul Harris Fellow is an individual who 

contributes $1,000 to the Rotary 

International Annual Program Fund or 

other approved programs. Each 

additional $1,000 contribution is 

recognized with a plus and the number. 

Jordan Backhaus   PHF 

Sonja Cameron  PHF 

John Hallsten (GRIF)  PHF+ 5 

Richard Hansen (B)(GRIF)  PHF+ 7 

Joe Kaiser (GRIF)  PHF+ 8 

Gordon Lipp  PHF+ 3 

Gene Long  PHF+1 

   

Patrick Magnani (GRIF)  PHF+1 

Dr. Steven Martinez   

Maureen McBride  PHF+ 8  

Dominic Mecklenburg (GRIF)  PHF+ 8  

Bob Meyer  PHF+ 4 

Marilee Monagan  PHF+ 2 

Sam Morgan  PHF+ 6 

Gerred Popejoy  PHF 

Bob Spears (GRIF)  PHF+ 3 

David Stone  PHF+ 8 

Lee Wiggins   PHF+ 4 

Roland Wright (GRIF)  PHF+ 6 

Bell Ringer & Gong Codes: 

(B) = Bell Ringer chi$100 to Club 

(GFHF) = Gonger $100 to Club Foundation 

(GRIF) = Gonger $100 to RI Foundation 

(RIF) = $100 to Rotary Foundation 
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HIGHLIGHTS OF THIS 

WEEK’S PROGRAM 

Passport Club President JoAnne 

Tanner explained the concept behind the 

formation of the District 5180 eClub a.k.a. 

Passport Club.  In its third year, the Passport 

defines itself as a civic organization  

consisting of people who seek to make a 

difference in their communities by providing 

volunteerism and financial resources to 

the Rotary clubs throughout Rotary District 

5180.  Unlike traditional Rotary Clubs that 

meet weekly, the Passport Club has four "in-

person" meetings per year, sponsors no 

service projects and performs no fundraising 

activities.  Instead, members are encouraged 

to attend any of the meetings of any of the 

other Rotary clubs in the District on days and 

at times that are convenient for 

them.  Members are also encouraged to 

support the service projects and fundraising 

activities of any Club in the District that they 

find appealing as their schedule permits.  The 

primary objective of membership is making a 

difference by achieving desired outcomes on 

demand. 

 

President JoAnne continued by talking 

about membership issues in Rotary.  

 

CAN WE FIX THIS HUGE PROBLEM? 

If we could just fix — 

the financial issue 

the time issue 

the commitment issue 

the burnout issue 

the friend issue 

the enemy issue 

the job issue 

the location issue 

the youth issue 

the flexibility issue 

 

What is the Solution? 

Passport Club Member Stories 

Former 5180 Club President 

 Burned out, needed a break, left Rotary 

 NOW—Attending Meetings and 

Volunteering Again 

Spouse of a 5180 Club Member 

 Wanted to be a Rotarian; but as a working 

mother, couldn’t 

 NOW—Treasurer of Rotary Passport 

Club 

Recent College Graduate, Daughter of 5180 

Rotarian 

 Wanted to be a Rotarian, but could not 

afford it 

 NOW—Volunteering and Loving 

Being a Rotarian 

 

Passport Club Member Statistics 

 New to Rotary 38% 

 Returning 26% 

 Transferring  35% 

 Male 49% 

 Female 51% 

 

Age Demographic 

 20s 3% 

 30s 14% 

 40s 25% 

 50s 23% 

 60s 17% 

 70s 13% 

 80s 1% 

 



           THE HIGHLANDER                              Page 9                                              7/10/2017                                 

 

DGN/ADG Ray Ward, President Roland, 

ADG Dave Veden and President JoAnne  

Rotarians from Both Clubs 

Passport Club Members 

President Roland and President 

JoAnne Tanner  

 

President Roland asked everyone to 

stand and join him in a toast to “Rotary 

Around the World” and the meeting was 

adjourned. 

Membership in this unique Rotary club was 

conceived for (1) Recent graduates (21 or 

older), (2) Former Rotaract and Interact 

members who wish to continue their Rotary 

journey, (3) Former Rotarians who left the 

organization due to financial reasons, job 

relocation or other life events, but want to 

come back to Rotary, (4) Current Rotarians 

who are considering terminating their 

membership due to life events, (5) Current 

Rotarians looking for a new Rotary club 

within the District to transfer to, and (6) 

People who are new to Rotary and want to 

get to know the clubs in the District before 

choosing one to transfer to.  The affordable 

dues structure and flexible nature of the 

Rotary Passport Club could be the right fit 

for anyone looking to make a difference.    

 

Following JoAnne’s presentation, 

President Roland gave an overview of the 

projects and fundraising activities planned 

for the coming year. 
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BUDDY LIST 

2017-18 ROTARY YEAR 
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E-WASTE RECYCLING IS HERE!  
 

THIS IS A GREAT OPPORTUNITY FOR YOU TO GET RID OF SOME UNWANTED CLUTTER AND HELP OUR 

CLUB  RAISE  SOME  MONEY. THEY WILL ACCEPT ANY  PIECE  OF ELECTRONICS INCLUDING TV’S, COMPUTERS, 

APPLIANCES, CORDS, KEYBOARDS, MICE AND EVEN POWER TOOLS. THE HEAVIER THE BETTER (WE GET PAID BY THE 

WEIGHT!)  ANYTHING WITH A CORD IS ACCEPTABLE, AND THEY TAKE THE CORDS TOO. THEY SEPARATE AND RECYCLE 

THE PLASTIC, METAL…EVERYTHING!  IF YOU HAVE ITEMS TO DONATE, GIVE ME A CALL TO COORDINATE THE 

PICKUP.  SOME ITEMS I CAN COLLECT AT OUR WEEKLY MEETINGS TOO!  IF YOU HAVE FRIENDS OR RELATIVES THAT 

HAVE SOME E-WASTE, I CAN ARRANGE FOR A FREE PICKUP FOR THEM TOO! 

THIS IS AN ONGOING PROJECT.  CONTACT DOMINIC FOR MORE INFORMATION. 

You can also call eWaste-4good at  800-317-3112 and tell them proceeds are to go to The Rotary Club of Foothill-Highlands. 
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http://www.donateacar.com/affiliate-Rotary-Club-of-Foothill-Highland.php
http://www.donateacar.com/affiliate-Rotary-Club-of-Foothill-Highland.php

